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UNICEF's main goals in Russia are to improve preventive health care, reduce the number of orphans and
promote children’s rights.

The Foreign Ministry said Tuesday that it had given UNICEF, the United Nations children’s
agency, until the end of the year to wrap up its existing programs in Russia.

The announcement about the deadline seemed to confirm fears that the agency, whose main
goals in Russia are to improve preventive health care, reduce the number of orphans and
promote children’s rights, may soon be left without an office in the country.

But UNICEF spokesman John Budd said Tuesday that talks were ongoing with the Foreign
Ministry about a new arrangement under which the agency might continue to have a physical
presence in Russia. “They haven’t ended the negotiations,” he said by telephone.

The Foreign Ministry said Russia no longer needed the support of UN organizations like
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UNICEF because it had grown from being an aid recipient to a donor country since the Soviet
collapse and could finance its own needs.

That was also one reason it gave for ordering U.S.-bankrolled USAID to leave by Oct. 1, in
addition to what Russia said was political meddling.

UNICEF, which closed its Russian office at the end of last year, has been given until Dec. 31 to
wrap up residual programs, the ministry said.

Budd said there were two such programs, one for children with disabilities and another aimed
at youth participation, and both would close by year’s end.

“The closure of the UNICEF office in Russia does not mean the end of the fund’s interaction
with our country,” the Foreign Ministry said in a statement carried by Interfax. “We’re
talking about taking relations with UNICEF to a new level where Russia, as a member of the
Group of Eight and the Group of 20, stands as an equal partner of the fund and donates to
projects that promote children’s rights in needy countries.”

The ministry said the Russian government had contributed $6.5 million to UNICEF from 2009
to 2012, including $1 million to immunize Tajik children against diphtheria and $500,000 for
textbooks to teach the Russian language to children in Kyrgyzstan.

But human rights veteran Lyudmila Alexeyeva said she feared society would suffer after the
exit of foreign organizations like UNICEF and USAID. “These organizations invested money in
places in Russia where our government had no desire to invest: in science, education, the
arts and civil society. Now they are all being shut out,” she said, Interfax reported.
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